Recluse Community Trust

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

December 8, 2009

President Marilyn Mackey called the meeting to order at 4pm.  Members present were: Kathy Spellman, Mike Manor, Jerry Means, Kendall Cox, Cindy Olsen, Amory Hubbard, Marge Means, and Laurie Davis.

Kathy S. made a motion to approve the meeting agenda, Mike M. seconded the motion. The motion passed.

The minutes of the November 11, 2009 were read, Mike M. made a motion to approve them.  Amory H. seconded the motion, the motion passed.

Kathy S. gave the Treasurer’s report: 


Checking Account:  


$ 17, 816.24


First National Money Market: 
$ 9,617.46


Bank of Gillette Money Market: 
$114,099.69 

The Business Council sent a letter to the Commissioners requesting the grant to be returned.  Marilyn will talk to Bob Palmer about repayment of the grant funds used to the present.  

Kathy will check on the interest rates of CD’s for a portion of the RCT funds for 3 months to see if we can earn a higher interest for the short term; keeping some funds for operating expenses.  

Amory made a motion to have Kathy look into putting $50,000 into a 3 month CD if the interest rates are better than our money market interest rates. Cindy seconded the motion; the motion carried.

Building Design: 

Building design plans for the new steel building were reviewed. Marilyn asked Kendall to describe the placement of the plumbing, and whether it could be moved closer together.  Discussion on the plumbing and other attributes ensued.  Suggestions to consider in the present design included: a need for a floor drain, placing sinks nearer to the bathrooms, and serving windows added to the smaller conference room from the kitchen. Other discussion included: the east wall having library shelving, adding a mop/floor sink in the storage room, and the inclusion of a retractable wall to divide the large dance area from the smaller conference room.  

Kendall will check into both heaters from the old hall for possible use at the new hall.  

Mike will check into floor heating options for the new hall.

James and Kendall will revise the floor plans to include the suggestions offered at this meeting.  They will get them ready for Marilyn to send out to bid for the next meeting.

New Business: 

Powder River Breaks Foundation sent a letter to the RCT, Marilyn wanted to make sure that all board members were aware and had the opportunity to read the letter. 

Elections: Kathy made a motion to retain Jerry M. and Laurie D. as board members, Cindy seconded the motion; the motion carried.  The election of officers will be held at the next meeting.

Public Comment: 

Kendall discussed ideas for fundraising.  He suggested raffle ideas:  elk, deer, and antelope hunts; a four-wheeler; a Deadwood package; and a possibility of getting a Wyoming Commissioner’s license for a hunt in Wyoming.  

Amory made a motion to give Kendall permission to pursue fundraising ideas.  Jerry seconded the motion; the motion passed.

The meeting adjourned at 5:53pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie Davis, Secretary pro tem

Approved on ___14th_______of __January______2010
________________________________________________________________________

Marilyn Mackey, Recluse Community Trust President

________________________________________________________________________

Nancy Sorenson, Recluse Community Trust Secretary
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